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Father Lee Hutchson

As we move into Fall, we have several outdoor events planned. The blessing of 
the animals will take place near the saint Francis statue on October 10th at 3 pm.  
Bring your pets to receive a blessing and get to know some of the other pet’s 
people care for in our congregation.


There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board to order a BBQ pork sandwich 
lunch. Mike Shook and Karen Hood are preparing a take-out lunch as a fundraiser 
for our youth service trip which will take place next June.  Lunches will be available for pickup on October 17th.


The fall festival will take place on the last Saturday in October. You may sign up to decorate a car and hand out candy 
for the trick or treaters.  There will also be a petting zoo and outdoor crafts for the kids. You may also sign up for a 
specific time to receive a flu shot on that same day (October 30th)


November 7th will be the rally day cookout. Please sign up and bring your favorite side dish to share. The church is 
providing hamburgers and turkey burgers, hot dogs and drinks. Following the cook-out you may wish to join the crop 
hunger walk to raise funds for clean water and nutritious food for impoverished communities in the U.S. and around 
the world.


Stop by for any or all of these outdoor events and enjoy some fresh air with your church family.

Wednesday Bible Discussion


On October 6th Wednesday Bible Discussion returns.  Rob Rowley, Director of Henrico County Emergency 
Management, will speak and answer questions about the Covid pandemic.  


On the 13th, Mr. Rowley will return to talk with us about emergency 
preparedness at your home.  


On the 20th, we will have a video about things you can do in your own 
yard to increase songbird numbers. 


Meetings will start promptly at 7 pm in the parish hall. Come and join 
the informal discussions.



Wednesday Bible Study

every week starting  October 6 (13, 20,27) at 7pm

Men’s Breakfast

Saturday October 9 at 9 am @ Nick’s Bistro


all men welcome to join us

Sign-up deadline for BBQ

Sunday October 10

Blessing of the Animals

Sunday October 10 at 3 pm

Vestry meeting

Tuesday October 12 at 7 pm

St. Martin’s Project

Saturday October 16 at 9:30 am - Red Team

EYC  take-out BBQ

Sunday October 17 at 11 am (see page 11)

Pastoral Care Meeting

Monday October 18 at 6 pm @ Yeng Ching

WE (West End) Quilters

Tuesday October 19  at 10:30 am


all interested in quilting are welcome

ECW in-person meeting

Tuesday October 19 at 5:30pm (see page 5)

Cloak Deadline

20th of each month


you can mail something anytime though!

Deadline for Outreach coat/jacket collecting

Sunday October 24

Fall Camp at Shrine Mont

October 25 - 28    (see page 8+9)

Fall Festival/Trunk or Treat/EYC Bake Sale

Saturday October 30 at 11 am

Flu shots

Saturday October 30 from 11:30am - 1:30pm


sign up in time slot on Parish Hall bulletin board

EYC - in Parish Hall

Sunday October 31 at 11:30 am - 2 pm

What and When … October
Regular Weekly Events

Event	 Day	 Time

Sunday Services	 Sunday	 8*  &  10 am

Boy Scouts 	 Monday 	 7 pm

Holy Eucharist 	 Wednesday*	 10 am

Sr. Choir Practice 	 Thursday 	 7:30 pm

Social Bridge 	 Friday                                           10 am - 1 pm

Compline Service

live on Facebook	 daily*	 8 pm


*  all these are streamed live on FaceBook

Regular Monthly Events

Event 	 Day 	 Time

Vestry Meeting 	 2nd Tuesday 	 7 pm

Men’s Breakfast 	 2nd Saturday 	 9  am

ECW 	 3rd Tuesday 	 5:30 pm

St. Martin’s Project 	 3rd Saturday 	 9:30 am
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The Outreach Committee is once again collecting used coats and jackets to give to Puritan Cleaners who in turn will 
give them to the Salvation Army.  The Salvation Army gives out these jackets and coats to those in need during the 
year, and during the Christmas Holidays, they will give them out with their Angel Tree Program.  So, if you are getting 
a new coat or jacket this year, and your old one no longer fits you, there is a rack in the parish hall where you can place 
them.  Men, women, and children sizes will be accepted and appreciated. We will be collecting them until Sunday, 
October 24th.

Outreach Committee      - by Jean Rollins

The Outreach Committee sponsors different drives during the year for organizations that are in need.  We had a Pillow 
Drive in July for the three homeless shelters which we help with lunches.  In August we had a drive for school supplies. 
 We depend on our parishioners to contribute to these drives, and we have been so excited at the amount of donations 
that we have received.  Thanks to everyone who has contributed to these Drives, especially during the months of this 
Pandemic.  If anyone has an interest that we have not covered in the past, please feel free to let us know, and we will 
see if we can help in that area.  The members of the Outreach Committee are:  Kerry Alloway, Nancy Fleming, Molly 
Fretwell, Sharon Ragland, Jean Rollins, and thanks, Ann Watts, for helping us with the school supplies. Below are 
some pictures of our distributions:


The first half of the collected donations were delivered to 
Skipwith Elementary School on September 7 and the other 
half the next day to Crestview School.
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FALL 2021 UTO INGATHERING  	 	    - by Kim Shook


The United Thank Offering theme this year is a gratitude challenge: “We encourage 
every Episcopalian to notice the good things that happen each day, give thanks to 
God for your blessings, and make an offering for those blessings. Your blessing 
goes on to bless others, as 100% of all donations received by UTO are granted the 
following year to support innovative mission and ministry.”

 

I know that one thing I’m thankful for is being able to worship together again.  We 
will be collecting in person this year, but you can still donate via text, online, or by mail, if you prefer. 

·         To give via your phone, simply text INGATHER to 41444

·         Give online at https://unitedthankoffering.com/give/

·         Mail a check, made payable to UTO with Ingathering Diocese of Virginia in the memo line, to:

The United Thank Offering 

DFMS – Protestant Episcopal Church 
PO Box 958983 
St. Louis MO 63195-8983


Thank you so much for giving to this important cause and for the prayers and sacrifices I know you’ve all made during 
this challenging time.  

 

We are planning for the final ingathering to be Sunday, November 14th, though you can, of course give any time. 

E C W       - by Sally Dvorak


 
We are excited to announce there will be an in-person ECW meeting on 
Tuesday October 19th at 5.30pm. Please bring your dinner. 
Christa Burr has arranged for St. Martin’s ECW to have a table at the 
CrossRidge bazaar so we will be assembling the dry ingredients in jars 
for “Friendship Soup” at the meeting. Please put this date on your 
calendar because many hands make light work. 


We would also like craft items to sell so if you have spent the last 18 
months doing handwork please consider donating the items to the 
ECW. They can be brought to the October meeting or given to Ann or 
Jean before November 5th.


Mark your calendar: CrossRidge Bazaar on Friday November 5 from 12 noon - 5 pm.

 
Also, we are partnering with the Altar Guild to sell candle lights with Christmas lights inside in the next two months. 
These make beautiful gifts. Watch the weeklies and bulletins for more details. 

https://unitedthankoffering.com/give/
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Finance Committee 
Report  	     by Garland Harwood


Financial Highlights 

2021

end of 
previous

month

MTD

August

YTD

end of August

Income $133,709.40 $11,265.18 $144,974.58

Expenses $137,798.50 $56,889.55 $194,688.05

Gain or Loss -$4,089.10 -$45,624.37 -$49,713.47

Fellow St. Martinites I wanted to give you an explanation for the large budget deficit the Church experienced in 
August. First we replaced the 30 year old roof on the Sanctuary for $30,000 and second we paid half the cost of 
painting the exterior of the Sanctuary for $5,000. Both of these projects had been put off because of the uncertainty 
created by Covid but needed to be done because we were losing shingles and were experiencing peeling paint and 
rotting wood. I’m pleased to say both projects were paid for from cash reserves that have actually grown during Covid 
and no debt was incurred.


 The balance of the deficit was due to other 
expenses that are paid annually and also a deficit in 
contributions for the month of $6,790 that is not 
unusual for a summer month. I’m sure we will make 
up this lost ground with vacations over and 
parishioners catch up on their pledge commitments 
during the fall.


Should anyone have any questions please feel free 
to contact me.	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 Garland

   


Holy Grail

I think it was not gold, but made of clay,

something a woman washed, and put away,

first wiping plates, with crumbs of broken bread

saved back, that hungry children might be fed.

what if she dared to lift it to her lips

or touched those last drops with her fingertips

and tasted?  Not from curiosity

but just to come as close as she could be?

What if she stood it gently on her shelf

to keep it safe – or keep it to herself?

What if the bolt that rent the temple veil

cracked, crumbled and dispersed the Holy Grail?

What if the dust that was that sacred  cup

were caught by some soft breeze, and lifted up

to swirl the earth, be breathed, become a part

of every person’s lungs, flesh, soul and heart?

What if adventurers, who seek and fail

to find the evanescent Holy Grail,

might someday learn to see,  through time and space,

Jesus in every human soul and face?


	       	 	 	  - Patsy Anne Bickerstaff

Condolences!

to the family of


      


Nan Scott

   


who died 

Monday, September 27, 2021


at the age of 90


Our hearts go out especially to her husband Henry.

Nan had been very active in our congregation for a 
long time including being a soprano in the choir and 
the Registrar/Clerk for many years.
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Sunday School and 
Children’s Resources

Sunday School has gotten off to a great start this program 
year with some tweaks and new resources available to our 
youngest members.  On Sunday mornings at the 10:00 a.m. 
service the children are invited forward in Church for the 
children’s sermon.  Afterwards children go for the Sunday 
lesson and return to worship for Holy Eucharist.  For the 
beginning of this year we have been using the Episcopal 
Relief and Development VBS curriculum The Abundant Life 
Garden Project.  Starting in mid-October we’ll be using The 
Deep Blue Rotation Stations curriculum which present the 
lessons in weekly formats that include Art, Cooking, Science, 
Storytelling, Games, Missions, and Spiritual Practices.


You may have also noticed a few new elements in worship.  
Over the summer we began offering Children’s Worship 
Bulletins for ages 3+ and 7+ along with crayons and markers 
during worship.  In October we will be adding Children’s 
Activity Bags that includes Arch Books (my favorite as a child 
was The Good Samaritan) and other worship related activities 
that encourage children to interpret and share what they are 
seeing, hearing, and experiencing in services. 


If you are intrigued by these offerings and feel called to this 
ministry, please contact Kathy Theado for more information. 
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What is 

Fall Camp?


Read this:
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As you can read above, you can register online.  Should you prefer a paper registration  you can request one from our 
church office.



Parish Nurse by Betty Horne

“Look to the Lord and his strength; seek his face always. ”   (Psalm 105:4 (NIV))

The female breasts are a collection of fatty tissue and 
glands, responsible for making, storing and 
delivering milk after a pregnancy.  They respond to 
hormones such as estrogen and progesterone.  When 
milk is needed it flows through special ducts to the 
outside via the nipple.


Under your arms are many 
lymph nodes which allow excess 
fluid to drain back from the 
breast and arm to the blood 
stream.  These lymph nodes play 
a role in fighting infection.  
However breast cancer could 
spread to other parts of the body 
through lymph nodes.


Many women experience breast 
changes.  This can occur with age, hormone levels and 
medicines you may take.  Most are not life 
threatening, but some changes can be caused by 
serious problems.  It is important to seek medical 
advice if you notice any changes in your breast.  Some 
women do regular breast self- exam to check for 
lumps and changes.  This makes it easier to find any 
changes in the breast.  Unfortunately men can also 
get breast cancer and because this diagnosed is least 
expected, it may go undiagnosed for a while.                                                                           


Common Causes of Breast Changes include:


• Fibrocystic breast – painful, lumpy breasts are 
likely caused by hormone changes that occur 
during the menstrual cycle.


• Cysts – fluid filled lumps.  They often get bigger and 
painful just before the start of your menstrual cycle.


• Fibro adenomas – hard round lumps that may feel 
like a marble.  They move around easily and are 
usually painless.  They are more common in young 

women less than 30 years old.


•Intraductal papilloma – wart like growths in 
the milk duct of the breast, found closer to the 
nipple.  There may be clear, sticky, or bloody 
drainage from the nipple.  You may feel a lump 
or pain.


•Mastitis – caused by a blocked or clogged mild 
duct.  The breast may look red and feel lumpy, 
warm and tender.  This is sometimes seen in 
nursing mothers.


• Milk production when a woman is not breast feeding


• Injury to the breast.


See your physician as soon as you notice any breast changes.  
Better to be safe than worry.


If you perform regular breast self-exam you 
may be the first to detect a lump in or near 
your breast or under your arm.  Changes in 
your breast may include:

• Thick or firm breast tissue, change 

in shape or size of your breast.


October is Breast health month.

Parish Nurse continued …

on next pageThe Cloak 2021/10 page 10



• Changes in the size, shape or direction of the 
nipple may occur.  You may also notice some 
dimpling.


• Discharge from the nipple – any fluid that is not 
breast milk including blood


• Itching

• Redness

• Scaling

• Dimples

• Puckers


Tests and diagnosis


Screening for breast 
disease may include:


Breast self exam.


Examination by your gynecologist or healthcare 
provider


A Mammogram may be ordered at regular intervals, 
determined by your doctor.  This can detect lumps and 
bumps felt on exam.  This is the best way to find breast 
cancer early. They may detect lumps that are too small 
to feel on exam.  If you have a family history of breast 
cancer your doctor may recommend mammograms 
earlier.  October 22 is National Mammography Day


An Ultrasound of the breast may be done to learn more 
about changes in your breast.  It can provide 

information about the type of lump, whether it is a solid 
lump or a fluid filled cyst.


An MRI is a powerful magnet which takes detailed 
pictures of areas inside your breast.  It can detect 
changes in the breast that may not be seen on a 
mammogram or ultrasound.


A biopsy is done to obtain a sample of the breast tissue 
in question.  This is then examined under a microscope 
to find out if the tissue is cancerous.


How can I decrease my risk for breast cancer?


• Keep a healthy weight and exercise regularly.


• Don't drink alcohol or limit your alcohol intake


• If you take hormone replacement therapy or 
birth control pills, ask your provider about the 
risks.


• Breastfeed your children if possible.


• If you have a family history of cancer talk to you 
provider about other ways to lower your risks.


The important thing is to remember to contact your doctor 
if your notice any changes in your breast.  The earlier it is 
evaluated may make the difference in your life.


*Don't forget to sign up for your flu shot 
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Parish Nurse continued …   from previous page

“BBQ  by the Shooks” 


Sunday, October 17 after the 10:00 a.m. service.


Help support the EYC Mission Trip Fundraiser by ordering BBQ with 
all the fixings.  The menu includes: BBQ, buns, sauce on the side, 
baked beans, coleslaw, and dessert.  


Please order by October 10.  A sign-up sheet is on the Parish Hall 
bulletin board.



Dear God,

As I carve my pumpkin help me say this prayer:


Open my mind so I can 
learn about You.

(Cut the top of the 
pumpkin)


Take away all my sin 
and forgive me for the 
wrong things I do.

(Clean out the inside)


Open my eyes so Your 
love I will see.

(Cut the eyes out in 
heart shapes)


I'm so sorry for turning 
up my nose to all you've 
given me.

(Cut a nose in the shape 
of a cross) 


Open my ears so your 
word I will hear.

(Cut the ears shaped like 
the Bible - we did 
rectangles)


Open my mouth so I can 
tell others You are near.

(Cut the mouth in the 
shape of a fish)


Let Your light shine in 
all I say and do!   Amen.

(Place a candle inside 
and light it)
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As I was looking for something in my emails, I came across one from Kerry Alloway from 10/12/2012

I liked it then because I didn’t delete it. Thank you, Kerry, for letting me share it here. (-editor)


Holy Pumpkin carving

You are the light of the world.  A city on a hill cannot be hidden.  Neither do people light a lamp and put it under a 
bowl.  Instead they put it on its stand, and it gives light to everyone in the house.  In the same way, let your light 
shine before men, that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in heaven.

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Matthew 5:14-16
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The   Chiari Walk 
(organized by our Rick 
Gibbs) was held on 
Saturday September 25. 
The day was blessed with 
glorious weather and the 
event was well attended by 
members from St. Martin.

Coins found during the walk. 
Hopefully the other donations were 
more substantial. 


Everybody was happy to see our Senior Warden Rick Gibbs well on 
his way of recovery after his serious surgery. As it happened to be the 
day of his birthday we were happy to sing “Happy Birthday”.



If you know of 
somebody not on 
these lists 
(including 
yourself) please 
let the office 
know. 
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*

11/01 	 Shelley James

11/04	 Claire Baughan

11/06 	 Memphis Machalinski

11/06  	 Allen Hall

11/07  	 Nancye Greenwood

11/07 	 Linda  Fairtile

11/08  	 Melissa Machalinski

11/10 	 Karen  Hood

11/10  	 Sharon  Boyd

11/12	 Alexander  Cooper

11/14  	 Ashley Howdyshell

11/15   	 Kevin Howdyshell

11/18  	 Colin Borders

11/18    	 Dianne O'Kelley Lamb

11/20 	 Mike  Fiasco

11/21 	 Rachel  Horne

11/22   	 Kenzie Howdyshell

11/24  	 Lee Hutchson

11/24  	 Steve Alloway

11/26 	 Christine Watt

11/27  	 Katie  Hall

11/28  	 Holly  Thirion

11/29    	 George Crowell

11/30   	 Paris Lindsey

*

*

10/01	 Bill  Shirey

10/03 	 Janet  Areson

10/06   	 Blake  Bailey

10/06  	 James Burr

10/06  	 James  Bristol

10/06 	 Vicki  Newcomb

10/08   	 Marci Jerina

10/09  	 David  Mix

10/10 	 Judi Bragg

10/11  	 Bo Greenwood

10/12  	 Francis Stephens

10/12   	 Warrick  Stephenson

10/13 	 John  Ogle

10/15 	 Molly  Bristol

10/16 	 Lauren  Rowley

10/21	 Bennett  Jenkins

10/22  	 Vaiden  Lindsey

10/23	 Betty  Horne

10/29 	 Caleb  Greene

10/31 	 George Ward

10/31	 Joanne  Stebick

*

*

10/01/1994   	 Wayne & Trudy Britton

10/07/2017   	 Jennifer  & Sean Reid

10/09	 	 Ginny Munoz & Rick Fowler

10/10	 	 Todd & Janet Areson

10/12/2002     	 Mike & Kim  Fiasco

10/18/2008      	 William & Holly Thirion

10/21/2017 	 Chris & Claire Baughan 
*

*

11/26/1975	 James & Christa Burr

11/27	 	 Daniel & Tiffany Clements

*


Condolences!

Our hearts go out to Julie Crews at the death of 

her sister

      


Louise Dickson

   


on Sunday, September 26, 2021




Amazon Smiles : 

1. Go to https://smile.amazon.com/ or click the 
box above.

2. Create an amazon account or log in.

3. Go to "Or pick your own charitable 
organization" and type "St. Martin's Episcopal 
Church” then click Search.

4. Locate "St. Martin's Episcopal Church" in 
Henrico VA.

5. Then start shopping!

	 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your 
eligible AmazonSmile purchases to St. Martin's! 

	 We are grateful for your participation!

OCEANFRONT BEACH HOUSE

FOR RENT  


Perfect for a couple or family of 4.

Located directly on the beach in Hatteras Village, NC.


Contact Bob or Max Barritt  (h) 270-3862 or (c) 512-4586
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YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE!


The weekly announcements will tell us what is 
needed especially this month. Please place your 
donations in the basket in the hallway.

If you are not yet taking advantage of the Amazon 
Smiles offer for another charity, please consider to do 
it now to benefit St. Martin’s. It’s easy …. see above!

	 	 Every little bit helps!

Dering’s Cleaning Service


openings for House Cleaning or Pet Sitting


call Leslie Dering  at 804-239-5865 

or email LDering07@yahoo.com


mailto:LDering07@yahoo.com


Senior Warden: 	 Rick Gibbs

Junior Warden: 	 David Mix


Register: 	 

Treasurer: 	 Darrell Jenkins

Assistant Treasurer:	 Mike Fiasco

Cloak Editor:	 Christa Burr

St. Martin's Episcopal Church

9000 St. Martins Lane • Richmond, VA 23294


804-270-6786 (tel) • 804-270-3286 (fax)

Website: https://saintmartinschurch.org


E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com


To submit articles or ideas for The Cloak, email:

stmartinscloak@gmail.com

2023

George Crowell

Rick Gibbs

Jean Rollins

Trustee Emeritus: 	 Robert I. Kirby

Trustees: 	 Kerry Alloway, A. P. Hall, Jr.

	 & Garland Harwood


VESTRY

2021

Steve Alloway 

N’neka Logan

Craig Watt

2022

David Mix

Dianne O’Kelley Lamb

Susan Teachey

ST. MARTIN’S STAFF

Rector: 	 The Rev. Lee A. Hutchson

Priest Associate:	 Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy-Mix

Organist & Choirmaster:	 David R. Hopkins

Parish Coordinator:	 Kathy Theado

Head of Nursery:	 


CHURCH OFFICE

(804) 270-6786 (Phone)      (804) 270-3286 (Fax)

E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com

Website: https://saintmartinschurch.org


Office Hours

Monday  to Friday		 9 am - 1 pm
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